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GREEN DALTON COMMITTEE THERMAL CAMERA OVERVIEW 
 
The basic idea behind these thermal cameras is to capture the differences in temperature in any 
environment – like the inside of your home – in a photograph. The picture below illustrates how such 
information is captured using the TOPDON thermal camera. As you can see in this picture, which was 
taken during the wintertime inside of a house, the “cooler” colors represent cooler temperatures, where 
there may be significant heat loss in your home. 
 

 
PLEASE NOTE: This thermal camera requires either 
an iPhone or Android a smart phone to work – plus 
software you will need to download (for free) on 
your phone. The TOPDON thermal camera then 
simply plugs into the USB-C port on the bottom of 
your phone. Once begin taking thermal photos you 
can save and share them. Just like any photos you 
take with your phone camera, you can send those 
photos to yourself via email, or copy them from 
your phone directly to your computer. 
 
For an overview of how to unpack and setup your 
TOPDON camera, there are instructions on the 
following pages for both iPhone and Android. One 
thing you may need to do is remove your phone 
case so that the camera inserts fully into your 
phone’s USB-C or Lightening port. 
 
You might also enjoy watching this helpful YouTube 
video: https://youtu.be/j_h9wdZsvk0  
 
 

 
In the summertime, the temperature differences might be reversed – with “warmer” colors representing 
hot air from outside finding its way inside. Please note that you could also take pictures outside your 
home to see where there may be air leaks.  
 
ONE FINAL NOTE: Please confirm that your phone's operating system and hardware is new enough to 
support the TOPDON software. For the iPhone, you will need iOS 11 or newer (and be using an iPhone 7 
or newer). For Android, you will need to be running Android 6.0 or newer. 
 
A special thank you to our Dalton Librarian, Janet Forest, for facilitating the checkout of these cameras to 
our community!  Please contact the library in advance to see if the thermal camera you need is available 
for checkout at any given time at dalton@cwmars.org or 413-684-6112. Please note regarding camera 
checkout: 

1. Cameras are only available to Dalton residents with a library membership (which is free). 
2. Subject to a one-week lending period, with no renewals, and cameras can’t be placed on hold. 
3. Borrowers will be responsible for replacement cost ($300) if camera is lost or damaged. 
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